
Post Falls Police Department Graveyard Shift – 7.8.12 

Graveyard shift last night was fairly quiet. Officers responded to 31 calls for service. 

Reminder that fireworks are now ILLEGAL (July 5th was last day). A citizen called in unlawful entry of 

their apartment 200 block of West 7th Avenue. When the citizen returned home neighbors advised that 

they had seen a male outside the apartment walking citizens dog. The male arrived in a black SUV and 

spent approximately four hours at that residence. Neighbors thought it was a relative of citizen. The 

description of the male kind of matches the male that use to live at the apartment. Investigation 

continues.  

Two juvenile females reported an older male in a white truck with a white canopy was driving slowing by 

them near the 4000 block of East Seltice Way. Male then yelled at females to “come here”. Females ran 

to safety and the truck left the area. 

Post Falls Police Department Swing Shift – 7.7.12 

Swing Shift on 7/7 was busy the whole shift, no arrests were made. Officers responded to a 

number of calls, including 1 Residential Alarm, 3 Animal Problems, 5 Medical calls, several 

Welfare Checks and general Citizen Assist calls.  

Reports of illegal fireworks in the city have decreased, although we did respond to a few of those 

today as well. Fireworks are no longer allowed to be used in the city as of July 5th at midnight.  

Some juveniles were caught by a citizen and contacted by an officer 'ding-dong-ditching' in the 

area of Osprey Dr. Their parents were contacted and notified of their actions.  

Officers responded to an injury crash on Interstate 90 near Highway 41 just before 10pm. The 

crash was non-blocking on the Interstate. Idaho State Police and EMS also responded, taking the 

lead on the crash report. 

 


